
 
 

 
 

From: Nancy Standley 
Sent: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 5:09 PM 
To: Tom Stevens  
Re H.81  
  

Tom Stevens, 

Dear Representatives. As a teacher and member of VTNEA, I am writing to ask for your 

support of H.81 to enable support staff at schools across our state to have a fair and equal 

seat at the negotiations table when their health insurance is being bargained. I vote and I pay 

attention to statewide issues, and this bill is important.  

Sincerely,  

Nancy Standley 

Nancy Standley  

South Burlington, Vermont 05403 

 

  

 

 
 


